UCUI Minutes
Meeting date: January 22, 2014

In attendance: Amanda Nichols Hess, Adam McChesney, Susan Evans, Kana Taku, Stafford Rorke, Art Bull, Jennifer Eastwood, Austin Murphy, Darrin Hanna, Claudia Grobbel, Steve Shablin, Cindy Hermsen, Scott Crabill

Minute taker: Adam McChesney

Meeting called to order: 8:34am by S. Crabill

Review Minutes of January 8th, 2014

A. Murphy requested minutes changed to reflect his suggestion to recommend the communication sent to students who receive a U grade be more encouraging to students as well as that communication recommend students to see professors.

Motion to accept minutes with changes made by D. Hanna.  Unanimously approved.

Dance Program Review (added to agenda)

D. Hanna distributed dance program review, incorporating changes discussed at last meeting.  Most major changes were in the “challenges” section.  Included were challenges of attracting top guest choreographers, increased faculty workload due to lack of financial resources requiring faculty to perform more necessary tasks.  Under the heading of recommendations, major changes included Oakland provided start-up funds to dance faculty to start dance companies.
Group commented that such a recommendation, if followed through, may set a university precedent.  In discussion, some members commented on the possible repercussions of providing resources to faculty to establish an outside company and the possible conflict of interest.  S. Rorke suggested to remove the phrase dance company and to change phrasing to include “pursuit of tenure”.
S. Crabill recommended to include under the challenges heading the reliance of zero credit courses.

A. Murphy questioned the gender use in the challenges section about lack of scholarship money to include male dancers.  Group discussed feasibility to provide scholarships based on gender.  C. Hermsen said gender based scholarships are not permitted and the moneys would have to be externally funded.  After discussions, group recommended to separate the one bullet into two separate bullets, one about lack of male dancers, one about lack of scholarships.

S. Crabill commented that the challenges section belabors the point of scholarship need and recommended some phrases of “without scholarship” be removed and all points about lack of scholarships be combined, as well as the “program status” bullet be removed.

D. Hanna was modifying document during the meeting with recommendations and will send to S. Crabill.  Group approved Dance review.

Course Withdraw
Group unanimously decided to not make a recommendation to change course withdraw policy.

Major Declaration

S. Crabill distributed data from Office of Institutional Research and Assessment about the number of undecided majors by credit hour standing.  Several members of group stated surprise on the numbers being lower than expected.  Committee agreed that no further action is needed on this topic.

Residency Requirement

D. Hanna asked for the rationale of the policy.  S. Crabill stated he received information from Jenny Gilroy that the main point is an administrative function of keeping track of credits and helping to ensure final credits get transferred.

S. Rorke expressed that he felt the section of the residency requirement in the catalog about limiting residency requirement for active duty members seems confusing.  S. Shablin replied that this was required language for OU to join the Service Member Consortium. Group discussed possible rewording to make the section seem less confusing for students.  No final recommendation was made, though.  S. Shablin will investigate if changes can even be made and report back to group.  S. Crabill will confer with retention committee to gather more information, as this was the group that asked UCUI to look at this issue.
S. Shablin emphasized that students must transfer the final courses back to OU.  He recommended to re-emphasize to Professional Advisers Council for advisers to remind students of this.

Online Course Definition

S. Crabill explained that the current definition of online courses is that up to three on-campus meetings may be required.  He expressed concern that this may confuse faculty and students.

Group reviewed grad council’s recommendation for new designations for online courses.  S. Rorke recommended changing the term “online” to “fully online”.  He also raised the issue of synchronized versus asynchronized online classes and testing.  He questioned where that dynamic fits into the definition.  S. Shablin recommend that the information be put up front before students register for the course.
S. Crabill will go back to grad council and ask how synchronized courses factor into the definition.  He also encouraged group to discuss issues of online courses with colleagues and students.

Zero Credit Course Defintion
Issue was tabled until next meeting.

Meeting adjourned: 10:31 by S. Crabill

Respectfully submitted by Adam McChesney
